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ABSTRACT
Science begins with the creation but thrives on the 
adoption of innovative ideas. This adoption process 
is important in most areas of science including 
funding, publishing, and the media. In this talk, I 
first show the necessity to purposefully promote the 
recognition of novel ideas because (1) the complex 
interdisciplinary structure revealed by journal 
embeddings poses challenges to the evaluation of 
boundary-spanning ideas, and (2) peer reviewers at 
top journals misrecognize novel research despite 
strong editorial preference. I then show that (3) 
promotional language can help to communicate the 
merits of innovative ideas in grant applications 
because we find that, across three of the world’s 
largest funders including the NIH, NSF, and Novo 
Nordisk Foundation, promotional words robustly 
predict (i) probability of funding, (ii) inherent 
degree of novelty, and (iii) future productivity and 
citation impact. These results suggest that the 
scientific community can judiciously leverage 
promotional language to aid the reception of big 
ideas in science.
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